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2.0 INTRODUCTION 

 

2.1 Argyll and Bute Council is both a waste collection and waste disposal authority.  
Recycling, composting and recovery (i.e. other landfill diversion) statistics are 

reported quarterly within the council’s performance system Pyramid which has 
recently been replaced.  Statutory returns to SEPA e.g. licensed site tonnage, 

landfill tax and waste data flow vary from quarterly to annual. 
 
2.2 This report provides details on the council’s recycling and landfill diversion 

performance along with national policy, targets and regulations which are likely to 
impact on future performance. 

 
 
3.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

3.1 It is recommended that Members note and give consideration to the details as 

outlined in this report and the national policy drivers that will likely impact over the 
coming years. 

 

4.0 DETAILS 

 

4.1 The council’s waste strategy was approved by the Environment, Development 
and Infrastructure Committee in September 2019. Whilst this strategy will emerge 
in line with government guidance, regulation, 



 

 
 
 

4.2 Argyll and Bute Council operated 



 

recovered 



 

 The overall combined recycled, composted and recovery rate has increased 
from 49.3% in 2021 to 51.8% in 2022.  This is 



 

 
4.5 The landfill ban planned for 2021 was subsequently delayed by The Scottish 

Government until the end of 2025.  This delay was welcomed by the Council and 
gives more time for alternative solutions and funding to be sought.  An update 

report on the Waste PPP/Landfill Ban is likely to be included in the August 2023 
Environment, Development and Infrastructure Committee. 

 
 Deposit Return Scheme  

 

4.6 The Scottish Government in 2019 set out a planned implementation date of April 
2021 for a national deposit return scheme (DRS) for drinks containers including 
PET plastic drinks bottles, drinks cans and glass bottles.  During the Covid-19 

outbreak the implementation date was delayed by The Scottish Government until 
July 2022 and then subsequently until August 2023.Circularity Scotland were 

subsequently appointed by The Scottish Government to administer and operate 
the scheme throughout Scotland. In June 2023, The Scottish Government 
decided to abandon the Scotland wide scheme after the UK Government refused 

to allow glass drinks bottles to be part of the Scheme. Circularity Scotland have 
subsequently been disbanded. 

 
4.7 A UK wide DRS scheme is expected in October 2025 and may result in an overall 

increase in recycling including other environmental benefits e.g. current non-

recyclers may use the scheme plus there should be 




